CAMBRIDGE & DISTRICT TABLE TENNIS LEAGUE

Minutes of the AGM held on 24.6.15

at the Fulbourn Centre

PRESENT
Sid Burgess, Colin Cushen, Roger Fensom, Mick Runswick, Rob Trigg (Vice-Presidents), and 27 members, representing12 clubs.

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Brian Judd (President), Ruth Puddick (Vice-President), Mick Dorling, Peter Hutchison, Mike Johnston, Rob Powell.  
PRESIDENT’S OPENING ADDRESS

As Brian Judd, President, was unable to attend, Bob Pettit (Chairman) opened the meeting by recording the League’s thanks to Brian for holding this post for the past 10 years and in particular for chairing the AGMs.   The Committee will discuss an appropriate recognition of Brian’s term of office at their next meeting in August.    The Chairman welcomed Jennifer Ryall who had come to present the Tony Brotchie Trophy.   As neither Frances Stafford nor the winner of the Steve Stafford Memorial Cup were able to be present, a separate date will be arranged for the two to meet so she can hand over the Cup in person.   
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
Agreed. 

MATTERS ARISING
None. 
GENERAL SECRETARY’S REPORT

Thanks to all the members of the Committee for their diligence and impartiality.   The League Tournament was held at the new Fulbourn Centre Hall in February.  The winners were: Daniel Fielding - Men’s Singles, Helen Arnold - Ladies’ Singles, Daniel Fielding and Shaun Murray – Men’s Doubles, Charlotte Boston and Georgina Lister – Ladies’ Doubles, Helen Arnold and 

Martyn Livermore – Mixed Doubles, Ronald Cron – Veterans’ Singles, Adam Jepson – Boys’ Singles, Charlotte Boston – Girls’ Singles and Sam Chesterman – Mixed Cadet Singles.  Many thanks once again to Brian Freer for organising the tournament and to Carl Woolf for arranging the venue and setting up and taking down the equipment.  It is to be hoped that next season there will be more people around at the end of the day to watch the finals and to help clear up.   In the County Tournament, the following Cambridge League players were successful:   Adam Jepson – Men’s Singles, Martyn Livermore and Kevin Gray – Men’s Doubles, Martyn Livemore and Helen Arnold  – Mixed Doubles, Mirek Pazdzior – Veterans’ Singles, Adam Jepson – Under-21 Boys and Boys’ 

Singles, Jack Leader and James Kelly – Junior Doubles, Sam Chesterman – Cadet Boys’ Singles.   

The following League players represented the County over the past season:   

Seniors:  
Daniel Fielding, Mirek Pazdzior, Kevin Gray, Steven Gray, Aaron Self, 



Martin Freeland, Maria Boulton, Yan Gao, Tracey Sambrook, Carrie Cope, 



Anna Bridge. 

Veterans 
Simon Pryke, Mirek Pazdzior, Kevin Gray, Li Wu Wei, Dave Rowell, Reno Phyo, 
(including 
Andrew Maguire, Ronald Cron, Steve Trevanion, Andy Merritt, Ju Young Joun,
Over-60’s):  
Alan Smith, Terry Lane, Rod Hatton, Roger Fensom, Richard Bellamy, Derek Fuller, 



Carrie Cope, Tracey Sambrook, Yvette Hooks, Anna Bridge, Diane Gutteridge.

Juniors/
Adam Jepson, Harvey Dinkele, Ben Brown, Sam Chesterman, Zach Martillo,
Cadets:  
James Kelly, Ollie Salmon, Jack Leader, Herbie Ross, Sammy Hague, Emily Brown, 

Ena Catlin. 
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Sam Chesterman was selected to play for England Cadets in the Lithuanian Open and our Cambridge Boys’ Team were runners-up in the Carter Cup (the English League Cup Competition for Boys).   The Coleridge Under-13 Boys’ Team of Sam Chesterman, Jack Leader, Ollie Salmon and Herbie 
Ross (all players in our League) won the English Schools National Under-13 Team Competition in 
April.
Hard Bat Tournament
The 5th Pat O’Bryne Memorial Hard Bat Tournament was held at St Neots with 16 entries, including players from the Cambridge, North Herts, Bedford and Peterborough Leagues.  Steven Gray beat Kevin Gray in the final, while Val Parkes beat Gordon Cockrem, an 83 year old from the St Neots Club, in the Plate final.  Another enjoyable day’s play.  We were delighted that Val and James Kelly were present at the end of the day and that Val presented the trophies.   A total of £120 was raised on 

the day which will go into the Pat O’Bryne Fund.

COMPETITION SECRETARY’S REPORT

The Competition Secretary’s report had been circulated to those present.  The League had comprised of 48 teams from 18 clubs, two new ones – Ely and Brampton, with 305 players registered.    There was some confusion among Clubs as to which Players had paid their TTE fees direct or on line and those that elected to have them paid through the Club/League.  This resulted in refunds having to be made.  All Clubs were asked to check who has paid what and how to reduce any problems with eligible players.  Once again there was no fixture pile up at the end of the season, but fines were still levied on clubs infringing Rule 14 and these were paid promptly.  The Handicap Knockout Cup had 24 entries and thanks must go to Impington for staging the final. The League Tournament is still not well supported as there were only 42 entries from a total membership of 305 and efforts must be made to find a solution to this general apathy.  The League donated funds to the Fulbourn Club for the purchase of table barriers in return for the use of the Hall at an affixed cost for the next 3 years.  

Well over 40% of results cards were received electronically and thanks must go to all Team Captains and Players for using this method.  However, yet again a request was made to take care when taking pictures of results cards using mobile phones as some images need a lot of interpretation by the Competitions 
Secretary.    Results are put on the website the day they are received.   
Winning teams were:



Top player:

Div 1:

St Neots 1
  

Daniel Fielding (St Neots 1)


Div 2:

Impington 3


Martyn Livermore (Impington 3)


Div 3:

Cambridge 3


Tom Lodziak (Cambridge 3)
Div 4:

Parkside


Philip Hague (Parkside)



Handicap:
Cambridge 5
The Competitions Secretary was thanked for his report and all his hard work during the season.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The Accounts for the year ending 31st May 2015 were circulated. Income was slightly down on last year, and the overall surplus of £325 was noticeably lower, due mainly to the £700 spent on equipment for the League Tournament (barriers and scoring machines).  Thanks again to Tracey Sambrook for obtaining adverts for the Handbook which offset the printing costs.  Accumulated funds now stand at over £6,000.   The Committee will consider any suggestions for utilising these funds.   
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MATCH SECRETARY’S REPORT

English League Cup Competitions – Wilmott Cup, Rose Bowl and Carter Cup
In the zonal round of the Wilmott Cup our team of Adam Jepson, Daniel Fielding and Ronald Cron lost 2-3 to North Herts, the defending champions, beat North Middlesex 5-0 and lost 2-3 to Central London 2nd team.    In the Rose Bowl our team of Carrie Cope and Tracey Sambrook faced two previous winners of the competition – North Herts and Leicester.  The opposition were too strong as Cambridge lost both matches 0-5.   In the zonal round of the Carter Cup, played at Aylesbury, our boys’ team of Adam Jepson, Pierre Bernard and James Kelly won all 3 matches, beating Oxford 4-1, Wembley & Harrow 1st team 4-1 and Watford 2nd team 5-0, and therefore qualified for the finals played at Wellingborough.   Owing to an injury, Pierre was unable to play in the finals and so Adam and James played in all the matches.   With the benefit of advice from Martin Gray, who was present as team coach, our boys played brilliantly.  They beat Nottingham 3-2, Guildford 5-0 and came from 1-2 down to beat Birmingham 3-2.   In the play-off for the gold and silver medal positions, Cambridge lost to a very strong Wembley & Harrow 2nd team 1-3.   Our League should be very proud of our boys’ team.   The meeting gave them a round of applause.
COACHING SECRETARY’S REPORT

Helen Arnold reported that she had been out of action for most of the season.  However, there was  plenty of coaching activity at Club level.  The list of licensed coaches was no longer appearing on the TTE website which was not helpful, but the League did have 8 coaches with a Level 1 or Level 2 qualification.   Hugo Brown was heavily involved in running the regular County and Regional junior coaching sessions at St Neots.  The new table-tennis club at Burwell is open on Thursday evenings and Sunday mornings and it is hoped to organise practice and coaching sessions there.    Helen was thanked for her continuing work.
AUDITOR’S REPORT

Bob Pettit reported that he had audited the accounts for the year ending 31/5/15 and found them to be in good order.  Thanks were due to the Treasurer, Brian Freer, for all the work involved in looking after the League’s finances.

PROPOSED RULE CHANGES

Proposed by the Executive Committee:
RULE 8:

First sentence to remain unchanged.  Delete remainder of rule.

Carried unanimously.

RULE 9:

In sentence 5, add the word “as” to read:  “Transfer from one Club to another will be considered as re-registering, the appropriate fee being payable …. “.

Carried unanimously.

RULE 17 a):

Delete the words “… the maximum number of Teams in any one Division shall be 12”.

Carried unanimously.
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ELECTION OF OFFICERS
The following were re-elected:

President:
Mick Runswick (newly elected – proposed by the Committee)
Vice-Presidents:

Paul Day, Ruth Puddick, Colin Cushen, John Loker, 



Keith Richardson, Roger Fensom, Rob Trigg, Dave Harrison,



Mick Byrd, Sid Burgess.
Chairman:
Bob Pettit

Vice-Chairman:
Martyn Livermore 
General Secretary:
Val Parkes

Competitions Secretary:
Brian Freer

Treasurer:
Brian Freer

Match Secretary:
Val Parkes

Coaching Secretary:
Helen Arnold 

Committee Members:
Reno Phyo, Tracey Sambrook, Alan Spackman, Phil Morris (newly 


elected – proposed by the Committee), one vacancy remaining
County Delegates:
Bob Pettit, Val Parkes

Auditor:
Bob Pettit

Thanks were recorded to Andrew Maguire and Anna Bridge for their contribution to the Committee.  
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Divisional Format 

The Competition Secretary stated that it is hoped the number of teams in the League will increase next season.  If this occurs, it could mean Divisions based on 14 teams, which would require starting 2 weeks earlier and extending the season by 2 weeks at the end.  If the Divisions have to be re-organised, it may affect this past season’s promotion and relegation places.  Derek Fuller (Cambridge) stated that there had been problems in the North Herts League last season where a total of 49 teams resulted in the Fixture Chart being based on 14 teams.  This had led to teams receiving byes and in some instances going 3-4 weeks without a match.  Considerable costs were incurred by Clubs having to pay for an additional month’s hire of premises because of the extended season.  He had researched fixture templates across various sports and worked out feasible alternatives which could be applied to the North Herts League, and had received confirmation from Chris Dangerfield, the 365 Administrator, that this could be done.   The Chairman and Competitions Secretary stated that the Committee would discuss this at their next meeting after checking again with Chris Dangerfield.   Martyn Livermore raised the proposition of a 6-team Premier Division.  However the 
consensus of the meeting was against this.

Plastic Balls

Mick Harper (St Neots) confirmed that the ITTF are still licensing celluloid balls.   The Cambridge League have confirmed, however, that plastic balls are to be used next season.   A supply of 3 plastic 

balls for each team will be distributed at the close of this AGM.  

Charles McCartney

John Bray (Impington) announced that Charles McCartney aka Chick McCartney, had passed away. At the age of 16 Chick had become Huntingdonshire County Junior Champion at the same time as 

winning the Senior title.   A minute’s silence was held.
PING Cambridge

The General Secretary announced that the PING Project will be returning to Cambridge in July and 
will run until the end of August.   
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National Table Tennis Day

National Table Tennis Day will take place on 16th July.    More information is available on the TTE 
website.

County Top 10 Tournament

Martyn Livermore announced that the top 12 men and women in the County will be invited to take part in a tournament in early September at the new Burwell TT Club.
PRESENTATION OF TROPHIES 

Ronald Cron had been nominated to receive The Steve Stafford Memorial Cup for the Player of the Tournament.   The Tony Brotchie Trophy was presented to Bob Pettit.    At the end of the meeting, Mick Runswick presented trophies to the divisional winners and runners-up, the handicap competition winners and runners-up, and to the top players of each division.    
The meeting closed at 8.58 p.m.
